DEPARTMENT OF TRADE AND COMMERCE

ELECTRICITY AND GAS INSPECTION SERVICES

OTTAWA, April 6, 1937.

TO DISTRICT INSPECTORS OF ELECTRICITY AND GAS

Dear Sirs:

When the Lincoln graphic wattmeter was forwarded to the laboratory for approval, it was represented to the Department that as the metering element was enclosed the meter could be sealed, and it was approved accordingly.

The National Research Council has reviewed this question and it was felt that all graphic meters should be placed on the same footing, and since the pen-arm of the Lincoln graphic wattmeter can not be sealed, it has been determined that this meter should be approved for use unsealed.

The National Research Council, therefore, approves the Lincoln type SC strip chart graphic wattmeter for use in Canada as an unsealed meter.

Yours truly,

JLS/mee